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Please remember this is correct at the time of publication and subject to change. 
  
The recent update from CCEA (30th March) stated that “teachers/learners may wish to continue to cover 
the content and learning outcomes in the relevant specification, if circumstances allow, to help prepare 
the learner for the next stage of their education, training or employment”.   
 
Whilst there is no final decision yet from the exam boards in terms of how a grade will be awarded, the 
information given to date has centred around a grade based on prior attainment as well as predicted 
grades.  Therefore, students may want to make sure that they have courses completed if this is a situation 
which arises for them. We encourage students to keep their options open and work to complete their 
courses. This is particularly important for Year 11 and Year 13 students as many Year 12 and Year 14 
courses built on the knowledge obtained in the first year of the course. 
 
In addition, many will want to continue with study next year, therefore they should continue learning and 
challenge themselves, so they are as well prepared as possible for further study. 
 
 
Mr McGlue 


